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December 15, 2020 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Susan M. Gagne, Tariff Administrator 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. DG 20-152; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. 
 Keene Division Winter 2020-2021 Cost of Gas 
 
Dear Ms. Gagne: 
 

I write in response to your letter of December 14, 2020, rejecting a tariff filing in the 
above docket because the footer (a) did not contain the term “interim rates” following the 
citation to the order that authorized the tariff change, i.e., “Authorized by NH Order No. 26,421 
dated October 30, 2020 (interim rates) and, similarly, (b) did not contain the identifier “LDAC” 
following the citation to the order that authorized that tariff change, i.e., “…and Order No. 
26,419 dated October 30, 2020 (LDAC) in Docket No. DG 20-141.” 

 
Since we have never included a descriptive term following order references (and a quick 

review of other utility tariffs revealed that they have similarly not done so), please direct me to 
the rule requiring this language.  Liberty takes great efforts to ensure its filings are in compliance 
with Commission rules, so your assistance in this matter would be appreciated. 

 
Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic 

version of this filing will be provided.   
 
Thank you. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Cc:  Service List 


